HOVERINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of Annual General Meeting held on 15th May 2014 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm
1. Present:  Mark Clifford (MAC) Chairman, Eric Allwood (EA) Vice-Chairman, Margaret Armitage (WMA) Norman Potter (NP), Richard Torr (RT) 
2. Apologies :   Richard Leman (RFL)   County Councillor Jackson 
3. Minutes:  The minutes from the previous AGM were agreed and signed as a true copy.

4. Election of Officers.


Eric Allwood (EA) took over as chairman at this stage.

Chairman – WMA  proposed MAC seconded by RT and was unanimously supported. There were no further nomimations and MAC agreed to continue. 

MAC then re-took the chair.

Vice- Chairman –  MAC proposed EA seconded by NP.  Unanimous with no other nomimations.  
Village Hall representative – MAC proposed RT seconded by EA.  Richard Torr agreed to continue in this role. Unanimous with no other nomimations.  
Chapel Field representative – MAC agreed to continue with this and was planning a meeting with a new committee in June.

Tarmac Liaison representative - EA proposed NP seconded by RT. This was unanimously supported.

RT proposed a vote of thanks to the Chairman and Vice-Chairman for their continuing hard work on behalf of the Parish Council, to Councillor Jackson and to the Clerk.
5. Chairman's Report -  The Chairman began his report by remarking how quickly the last year had flown by. He thanked members for their contributions to the Parish Council, including Richard Leman and Roger Jackson.  Roger took on CC Andy Stewart’s mantle after his retirement and has given Hoveringham Parish Council lots of support including a £500 donation towards the defibrillator which will more than cover the cost of installation.  Sadly, this has been delayed due to the tragic loss of Bob Lewthwaite, who died in early February.  He had done the research into the best defibrillator for our purposes and had acquired it. Discussions about siting it were taking place just before he died and we now hope to get it installed very soon.  
As a community we were also sad to lose Andy Stewart, who died soon after his retirement and John Townsend who was such an asset to the village. The Chairman went on to remark that the last year had been exceptionally quiet as far as the Parish Council was concerned with no contentious issues being raised.   
The Chapel Field has been neglected recently but hopefully this will be remedied as the Chairman had received offers of help from Claire Lumley and several others mums in the village who are interested in joining the committee.  The Chairman also sent thanks to the management committee of the Village Hall, which is thriving.  Discussions with the Notts County Sailing Club re the extension of their lease with Trinity College, Cambridge and possible leasing of Lake R are on-going.  Thanks to Margaret Armitage for representing the Parish Council on these matters.
The Chairman also asked members to bear in mind that the elections will be in 2015.
6. The Responsible Finance Officer’s Report    -

 2013/14 was a fairly unexceptional year financially for the Parish Council.

The Clerk reported that the precept for year ending 31st March 2014 was set at £11300 but N&SDC bank transfers amounted to £11390.  She informed the finance department so that they might amend the second instalment but no action was taken so the PC had the benefit of an extra £90.
A set of accounts was circulated to everyone – amended copies of pages 1 and 3 were available  for examination after the internal auditor’s inspection and approval.  The RFO reminded members that the village hall management committee is now an independent entity, with its own constitution, accounts and audit procedure.  However, The Parish Council continues to have responsibility for the Village Hall insurance, lease and for re-paying  the loan to the Public Works Loan Board which  at 31/03/14 stands at  £24750.

The bank balance for the Parish Council at 31/03/012 was £14082.  This included £3356 from the HALT account as this was closed and the funds transferred to the current account.  This sum is reserved as a fighting fund should the need arise.  Total interest accrued to 31/03/14 was virtually nil at current rates. The current bank interest is 0.01%.
The Parish Council was very fortunate to receive several large donations towards the defibrillator in 2013/14 from The Hoveringham Vintage Vehicle Rally Society(£1500),  Councillor Stewart (£300), Councillor Jackson (£500) and a private donation of (£250).  These donations covered the cost of the defibrillator and it is expected that there will be enough to cover the installation costs.
The Chapel Field I & E account shows an excess of expenditure over income as £1234.  There were no fund raising activities during the year.  Interest on the Coif account was £109 and the VAT refund was £128.  The balance on the NatWest current account is £799 and on the Coif account £25911.  The interest rate on that account is currently £0.500%.  The low interest rates  resulted in a low return which did not cover the maintenance costs.  Since the change in legislation in 2009, the Chapel Field accounts are now reported direct to the Charity Commission by means of an annual return.  This has been completed for 2014.
The auditors gave qualified approval for the accounts for 2012/13 in September 2013 because they were not advertised correctly for inspection by the general public. The cost of the audit was £100 ex VAT.  The 2013/14 accounts are currently being advertised for inspection by the public and hopefully fulfil the criteria set out by the Audit Commission.
The Parish Council continues to be very grateful to Sandra Stachura for all her expert advice and  who generously carries out the internal audit for no charge.
